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HEADCORN SCHOOL PTFA

Minutes of the meeting held on Tuesday 9th May 2017  

Present:
Ebony Drewett (co-chair), Sarah Beecher (Vice Chair), Lizell Williams (Secretary), Karen Lamb (Treasurer), Miss Symonds (Head Teacher), Jack Keeler (Chair of Governors), Viv Westrop (class rep), Pip Gardner (Reception parent)
Apologies:
Jackie Chatfield (Co-Chairs) Emma Warnes & Marie Stack (Reception Class Reps), David Gardener (Reception parent)
1. Minutes

The minutes of the March meeting were approved. 

2. Matters Arising:
White line machine: Jack made enquiries in relation to the white lining machine and the process of having the pitch marked up. As a result, discovered that the football club were afforded the use of the machine that was on site at the time they commenced use of the field. The machine was owned by the school but had little use. The football club used the machine on a regular basis and was responsible for filling it. During the intervening time, the school has made alternative arrangements for the white lining of pitches under contract with Groundsman Melvyn Pearson who uses his own machine. Therefore, the school had and continues to have no need for this machine. The matter is deemed closed. As it was previously raised, it has been discovered that no ‘peppercorn’ rent is paid by the football club towards any costs at the school, at this time.
Quiz night: Jackie was looking at this event for 17th June / 1st / 15th July, Ebony will follow up for next meeting.
Christmas bazaar date: Lizell & Karen don’t believe the date of the Headcorn Victorian Day has been agreed, there is talk of this event taking place on the last weekend of November, both will follow up  
North Downs Walk flyers: Karen awaiting electronic versions to send out via ‘parentmail’
3. Post Event Brief:
Easter Bunny Hunt & Cake Sale – after school Friday 31st March 2017

Everyone enjoyed the afternoon on the sunny school field; thanks to the generous Sponsorship & staff helpers from Sainsbury’s Local Headcorn, raised £304 (168 eggs were handed out, only 1 pupil has a dairy free dietary requirement). The 5 unused bags of sweets will be used at the Beetle Drive. Cake Sale raised £64.36, thank you to everyone who donated and purchased the Easter treats. Our resident Bunny proved popular once again.
May Fair 2017 – Bank Holiday Monday, 1st May 2017
THANK YOU! Without an army of parent and teacher volunteers, guidance from Headcorn Scouts, support from local residents, clubs, Headcorn Parish Council and the overwhelming generosity of local business owners, this event would not have happened or been the success that it was. Total raised: £5674. Year 2 accumulated the most volunteer hours, Stevenson House (blue) accrued the most volunteer points overall. The May Fair Planning Committee will be holding a separate ‘debrief/wash up’ meeting in the near future to assist with 2018 event planning. 
4. Forthcoming Event:

Beetle Drive, Friday 19th May 2017 from 6pm
· Ebony, Viv and Sarah B will jointly run the event.

· Lizell had sent out guidance notes (Simply roll the dice and draw the parts of your bug! First person to complete their bug shouts BEETLE and the next round is played. The highest total score at the end of the evening wins a prize) & templates in March & in advance of the meeting and will resend to Karen for printing.

· David Gardner has purchased and passed to Karen 100 purple/white dice (around £7). 
· Marie Stack has 3 prizes from the May Fair which will be used. Prizes will include: 2 sets South Eastern Family Rail Passes with 4 large bags of sweets and 1 Family Swim at Maidstone Leisure Centre (Mote Park) with 1 large bag of sweets. 
· David will produce a flyer, Lizell/Karen will have distributed via Headlines, Facebook and book bags. 
· Will require pencils and tables.

· Viv will prepare treat bags for tuck shop. 
· Grown-ups are welcome to BYO drinks. 
· £2 pp paid at the door. Propose the evening ends by 8pm.
Boot Fair – Headcorn Aerodrome – Sunday 4th June 2017 from 6am til 2pm
· This event has the potential to raise £1000.

· Lizell has completed online registration for KCC Occasional Sale, submitted confirmation form with copy of PLI & payment to LAWN

· Loo and Skip have been booked, invoices will be sent on delivery

· Marie Stack will place free adverts in the Wealden Advertiser Friday 26th May and 2nd June
· David Gardner produced a flyer, Lizell has shared on Facebook & uploaded on Village website and it will be published in Parish Magazine.

· Items required: Hi Vis Jackets (x6), collection bucket with charity name, number, contact details, float, KCC trading forms x 500 (amount tbc), pens, display board/promoter details as per Kent Act, cable ties, hole punch, no entry signs, heavy duty black bags, heavy duty gloves, hand sanitizer, grabbers
· We need 6 Early Bird Volunteers to help on the day, so far it’s only Lizell & Daniel Williams
Main Duties include: 

directing and organising the vehicles for both sellers and buyers on arrival and during the morning 

litter picking during and after the event.

Start 5.45am, should be over by around 2pm. 
5. Purchase Requests from Miss Symonds 

No new requests. 

The PTFA funded the Living Eggs Programme £260+vat in April which proved a huge success amongst both staff and pupils, PTFA agreed to continue funding the ‘up keep’ of the 7 female chicks as this formed part of the May Fair Fundraising manifesto. School are trying to source a Chicken Run and Coop as the birds are growing quickly.

It was agreed last year that the School and PTFA would paint the swimming pool area however due to time constraints, the School has arranged for this task to be outsourced. The cost of this will be funded by the PTFA. In addition, the long term maintenance and the life expectancy of the swimming pool needs to be assessed; the pool surround is understood to be around 20 years old, pool liner is around 5 years old. The above ground ‘up and over’ ladder for the pool is a significant cost and needs to be addressed.

Miss Symonds has been working on the school budget and feels there may be ‘essential’ items the school can’t afford and would like to propose the PTFA assists with funding. Further details to follow.
6. Other Events Proposed
End of Year Summer Disco – Ebony will organise.
7. Any other business
Ebony (via Naomi Henderson) declined the opportunity offered to the PTFA to run a tea/coffee table at the Methodist Church on Saturday 5th August 2017 as most of the committee are away for the summer holidays. It was suggested that they could run ‘an honesty box’.

Jack reminded that this is time to order fireworks and arrange training dates with Pains for new volunteers, also mentioned previously the bon fire area requires clearing, Ebony will pass on to Jackie. Lizell offered to source some form of sponsorship for advertising with Ward & Partners eg: garden boards / flyer distribution.

As part of Non Event Fundraising Initiative, Lizell tested and presented 3 different samples of name tags/ labels. The committee decided whilst all were very good, Mine4Sure offered both the parents and school a benefit in addition to a greater variety of personalisation, prompt turnaround times and regular payment plan. Lizell will arrange setting up in time for New Parents Evening.
	Labels
	08/05/2017
	 
	 
	 
	 

	 
	All approved PTA UK approved suppliers
	 
	Price
	
	 commisssion up to

	Stikins
	same day 1st class post
	30 units
	6.5
	 
	30%

	 
	tested on a pe t shirt 
	60 units
	9
	 
	 

	 
	tested on water bottle
	90 units
	11.5
	 
	 

	 
	quick & easy to affix
	120 units
	13.5
	 
	 

	 
	Paid each October, Cheque
	postage
	included
	 
	 

	 
	can supply 5 samples for every new starter
	 
	 
	 
	 

	 
	 
	 
	 
	standard
	online link

	Stamptastic
	receive your order 5-7 days after placing order 
	ink pad
	£10
	20%
	30%

	 
	use Royal Mail 48 hour business post.
	stamp
	£12
	 
	 

	 
	not tested
	postage
	included
	 
	 

	 
	provided a £22 voucher to use as we wish
	 
	 
	 
	 

	 
	commission paid in January less VAT
	 
	 
	 
	 

	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 

	Mine4Sure
	 
	 
	 
	
	15% 

	 
	delivered via 48 hours service
	combo pack
	£12
	 
	 

	 
	parents can get a referral discount from 5% to 15% depending on the number of products they order
	20 iron on & 27 stickers
	 
	 
	 

	 
	Cashback earned by the school is paid twice a year, once in January/February and the 2nd time in May/June time.
	variety of options
	 
	 
	 

	 
	paid via BACS
	postage
	free
	 
	 


Ebony, Viv, Sarah B, Lizell and Emma Warnes did a stock take and tidy of the PTFA Storeroom and Shed. Beverages were either used for May Fair or disposed of. 4 lights may require PAT Testing by Mr Curteis before fireworks event. Christmas stock still requires sorting out. Lizell suggested that the contents of the Air Raid Shelter be assessed, May Fair volunteers commented that it is dangerously full (both PTFA and school items). If this is done before Sunday 4th June, we may be able to dispose of some items in the skip we have hired. Viv offered to take smaller items/bags of crockery to dispose in her own dustbin and suggested maybe arranging a group of parents for a tip run.

Karen offered to represent the PTFA at the New Parents Evening on Wednesday 14th June 2017 at 7pm, Lizell will update the New Parents Newsletter. We need to start thinking about how many class reps will be needed for Reception 2018, some new parents have already expressed an interest. Lizell offered to arrange a New Parents Morning Tea at the London Beach Hotel (charity event), Ebony felt this was up to the class reps to organise.
Date of next meeting: Tuesday 13th June at 8pm in the Hub.

Everyone welcome! 

9th May 2017

